The May 4, 2022 meeting of the Gregory Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order at 5:29pm by President Kathy Kayl.  All members were present except Kristen Jacobsen
The minutes from the April 6, 2022 meeting were presented and Kristen Jacobsen moved and Joan Bloom seconded they be approved, Kathy motioned with there being no objections.
Tara Engel presented the Financial/Statistical Report for April 2022. 
Old Business:
The movie showing license through Swank was purchased and begins on June 1 for a 3-year term.
City Council approved to have Cybertek manage 3 of the computers and Cole Nicholas was in to get it installed on the public computers.  Tara’s froze up twice when it was installed on her computer so it was removed.  In talking with Cole and our Fortinet we still are in need of a firewall so she told him to go ahead and get one coming for us as it was around the price the Fortinet renewal would have been and there is no ongoing cost for management of it.  The firewall is called Firewalla. Kristen Jacobsen moved to accept the purchase of the new Firewall and Joan Bloom seconded. Motion passed.
Book Sanitizer is finally here and much larger than expected so looking to find a place for it in the library.
The bathroom seal was repaired in the men’s bathroom and the vanity was accidently installed in the men’s room also so Tara contacted Mayor Anschutz to ask if a matching one could be purchased to be put in the women’s stall where we needed the upgrade.
New Business: 
Tara asked about what was done for graduates in the past and it had been a few years so Joan motioned to give a 25.00/year gift certificate to the graduating employee and Guyla seconded.  Christian will receive a 125.00 gift certificate for his 5 years of employment and Nancy will receive a 25.00 gift certificate.
Tara has to get registration forms finalized and out to the schools for summer reading.
Programs for May are being stalled due to Graduations and Memorial Day holiday.  
Tara will be gone May 19-22 for vacation and the teens are covering.
We spoke about hiring an adult in August once the kids are going to school as Tara will need coverage for SDSL conference in September and in case of emergencies and Saturdays. We will be offering the position at minimum wage to target someone just looking for part time work for example young mom or retiree.
Next meeting is scheduled for June 1, 2022 at 5:30 PM
Pat Mattson motioned for meeting to adjourn and Cara Hull seconded.
Meeting adjourned at 6:04 pm.  
Respectfully submitted,

Tara Engel, Secretary



